

Alton Natural Gas Storage PO Box 70 Stewiacke, NS B0N 2J0 main 902.639.0091 altonproject@altagas.ca www.altonnaturalgasstorage.ca

November 14, 2018

Mr. Bruce Kiley Chief Clerk of the Board Nova Scotia Utility and Review Board 3rd Floor, Summit Place 1601 Lower Water Street Halifax, NS B3J 3P6

Dear Mr. Kiley:

RE: Alton Natural Gas Storage LP – Request for Extension to Approval to Construct an Underground Hydrocarbons Storage Facility; M04172

Consistent with Alton's earlier oral request, Alton Natural Gas Storage LP ("Alton") requests an extension to the Board's Approval to Construct an Underground Hydrocarbons Storage Facility M04172 ("Approval to Construct") dated September 4, 2013.

There are no changes proposed to the facility authorized by the Approval to Construct and we do not seek any change or modification to the terms and conditions in the Approval to Construct, other than the date. We would ask that this be updated to September 1, 2023.

There have been some delays in proceeding with this project but Alton remains committed to pursuing this important piece of energy infrastructure in the province of Nova Scotia.

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Tim Church

President, Alton Natural Gas Storage Vice-President, Stakeholder Relations

AltaGas Ltd.